


Councillors held the monthly meeting on the 1st November 2023 with Cllr Holgate presiding, apologies from Cllr Sion Evans, Cllr Eryl Evans and Cllr Pugh-Davies.  Cllr Duffee was absent. 
No public participation.
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting.
Minutes were confirmed, proposed by Cllr Otway and seconded by Cllr D Davies.
MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES
New clerk – was unable to attend tonight but will be available next meeting to shadow Michelle.  Current clerk will finish on 31st December 2023.
Councillor vacancy – There is a vacancy now due to Cathie’s resignation.  Advert to be displayed from the 2nd November 2023.  Next agenda.
Bank mandate – this is in progress, clerk to check with Cllr Pugh-Davies to see if she has actioned the bank request.
Clerk will call with Cllr Otway to sign last month’s cheques.
Hamdden – the meeting that Cllr Davies was to attend to give a talk has been postponed – will await a revised date.
Clerk contacted the clerk for Llanfair regarding the joint training from One Voice Wales – Llanfair and Cellan Community Council have decided not to go ahead due to the cost!  Llangybi Community Council will discuss training in the new year.
FFRINDIAU CAE CHWARAE
Cllr Otway went to the park to check the swings after the complaint received last month.  He reported that there was no evidence of any problem/danger.  We need to go through the report with Cllr Duffee in the next meeting.
CYFEILLION CYBI
Nothing to report other than the quiz was held last week.  
DEFIBRILLATOR
Cllr Otway has been in discussion with Cllr E Evans – waiting for the new funding to become available to purchase a new one.  The training is on hold until we have news regarding the defibrillator.
FINANCE
Payments required: -
Menter Silian – new pads for the defibrillator - £63
SPEED LIMIT – 20MPH
Requests have been made for the council to put in a request to change the location of some of the speed limits.  In particular the one coming from Lampeter towards Llangybi, it was suggested that it return to 30mph at the junction by Ceredigion Plumbing.  The one coming in to Llangybi from Lampeter, to remove the 40mph and 30mph and only have the 20mph as it is.  It was brought up that the speed limit in Brynhoffnant is 40mph and there is a school on the road there, also it is 40mph for the bulk of Felinfach, past the garage, pub, village hall and farmer’s coop!!  There is no consistency.
PLANNING
None
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
None.
UPDATE FROM CLLR ERYL EVANS
Cllr Eryl Evans was absent.
The next hybrid meeting will be on Wednesday 29th November at 7.30 p.m.



